MC/12/9

Remembering our future – the Methodist Council and the General Secretary’s report of 2011

It is the year 2017, and we meet as the Methodist Council. Everyone recognises the Methodist Church in Britain has changed - and for the better. Confidence and even optimism seem to be abroad. Numbers are growing in both what we used to call “Fresh Expressions” and in “inherited” Church. People talk of “the Connexion” as if it were a friend rather than a burden. We all look forward eagerly to hearing from God at Council meetings.   
For five years we have been travelling the direction of travel begun to be outlined in the General Secretary’s report to the Conference 2011 as faithfully as we can. Over the years we have made some hard decisions and decided not to make others. We have realised the need for our core purpose, identity and values to be regularly revisited, and have striven to do that, while recognising that our institutionalism and habits have not always made it easy. We have attempted to sustain a story in which God is central and key, who leads and shapes us, rather than a story of ‘functional atheism’, while recognising the sometimes uneasy marriage of that story with the language and requirements of organisations, finance and law.
Now we meet to reflect on the last 5 years.

Look back over the last few years to 2012 and describe something of the journey and how we got where we are.
· What were the decisions we made over the past five years that bore most fruit?
· Where were the struggles and how did we face them?

· Where were we particularly aware of God?

· How did leaders in local churches lead?

More particularly, in relation to that 2011 report
· When we put together the toolkit for circuit leadership groups, what really helped those new larger circuits to bed in and thrive?

· What models of ‘local pastoral ministry’ have worked best?

· What do we now understand to be ‘apt evangelism’?

· How do we understand ‘connexionalism’ and how have our decisions influenced that understanding?

· What have been the most significant bits of ‘freeing up’ our processes to help us be the Church we are today?

· What new developments in ecumenism have we been part of?

· How would we describe the make-up of our Church members/travellers now, compared with 5 years ago?

Martyn Atkins – January 2012.

